The First Unitarian Church of St. Louis

5007 Waterman Blvd., St. Louis, Missouri

Monthly Meeting of the Board of Trustees
March 13, 2018
Present: Kathy Wire, Carolyn Toft, Gary James, Larry Dusenbery, Tony Fathman, Lynn Hunt, Joan Kindleberger, Andrea Berin, Karen Siegrist and Erin Milligan. 

Absent – Ronan Wallace and Kathy Wilke
6:30

Call to Order/Certification of Quorum: President
 - A quorum was present.
· Ingathering: Minister
· Gary provided opening words – a shared reading from a piece from the Guthrie Theatre in Minneapolis entitled “Teach Me” (attached)
· Agenda Review & Update: President


· Appointment of a Process Observer/Participant – Andrea Berin




· Recognition of Any Guests
· Rosemary Lawton (Canvass Chair)
·  Jeff Cary and Judy Meyer (Transition Team) – Remained for the entirety of meeting

· Consent Agenda





· Review and approval of minutes from last meeting and January
· January Minutes approved (attached)
· February Minutes approved with a correction regarding the Playground Project (Corrected minutes attached). 
· Acceptance of reports from Officers and Program Council Chair
· President’s Report approved (attached)
· No report provided by Council Chair.
· Acceptance of reports from Religious Educator
· Approved Report from Lynn Hunt (attached) 
· Acceptance of report from Minister
· Approved Report from Gary James (attached)
· Action Items Before the Board: President
· Discuss and approve process for Search Team Selection
· Andrea Berin will lead a small team to plan out details. 
· Policy Board approved overall conceptual plan provided by Kathy Wire.
· Dates were discussed and agreed to that would allow a slate to be approved by April for announcement at the Annual Meeting in May
· Search committee will consist of 7 members.  
· Pertinent Dates
· A survey will be developed by this Friday.
· An email blast from Kathy Wire will be sent out this Friday.
· A discussion forum will be held after church on March 18, 2018.
· Information will be included in the pulpit announcements and yellow sheet for church March 18, 2018. 
· The survey will be sent out by March 22, 2018 to members and pledging friends. 
· Responses to the survey will be due by April 6, 2018. 
· A slate will be approved by April 20th, 2018
· TO DO – Discuss and approve Board’s process of selection and approval of slate.
· Discussion items before the Board
· Rosemary provided an update on the Canvass. Pledge amount received is $302 with 111 member households pledging thus far (50% of pledging households) and 14 friend households. Overall increases of those pledging last year has been 8%. 64 households have increased their pledge. Rosemary asked the Board to help with follow-up and assigned names for 42 households. Canvass Team will also be participating in sending follow-up letters. 
· New Business
· Development of Board calendar – Larry D (see attached)
· Jeff Cary requested that the quarterly financial reviewed be pushed back by one month. 
· Process for Fathman and Ross awards – Need Leader
· Tony suggested that this be delayed to Fall for selection and awards. Informal agreement to delay. 
· Ongoing Business Items
· Update from Transition Team
· Jeff Cary provided an update on Transition Team activities. A total of 8 people attended the 9:30 session (which included 6 TT members) and 13 attended the 11:30 session (which also included 6 TT members) for a total of 26 for both sessions. The topic was Social Responsibility. Plans for the next chat session which has not yet been scheduled, is on Governance. See Jeff’s report for more detail. Kathy Wire included all members of the Board to attend these meetings. 
· Nominations and LD:  Open Positions and Changes for Leadership Development
· Some members’ positions are expiring

· Some members’ need to be elected, if they were appointed previously

· 6 Positions need to be filled (which includes 4 Officer Positions)
· Report on Office Positions Work
· Carolyn Toft indicated that she would be provided a detailed report and proposal at the next Board meeting. 
· Council/Board Work on Governance 
· No report given in Ronan’s absence. Ronan and Carole Watson are collaborating on this and will produce a report. 
· Discussion of interim ministry assessments for UUA transitions office
· Kathy Wire made a decision to send in a form she prepared, but wanted to open it up to make it a collaborative process. 
· All feedback should be sent to Kathy Wire, Kathy is seeking feedback from everyone.

· Discussion ensued about the goals to be accomplished by the assessment, what we need to do to accomplish those goals, etc. 

· Previous document was rescinded (approved by all but one abstention) 
· Board Process: President


· Review decisions made by vote and consensus. Decide who needs to be informed directly of the decisions and what items need to be reported to the congregation.
· Discussion ensued about Board collaboration and harmony, the role and process of the nominating committee, the importance of  establishing processes and following them, reaching particular goals, and communication to the congregation. 
· Process Observer Comments: None. 
8:00
Closing Words: None. 


Adjournment at 9:10 pm - Next meeting April 10, 2018 at 6:30 pm 


Schedule of reports:
· Office process improvement team:  Monthly

· Personnel Committee:  Quarterly
· Nominating and Leadership:  October then monthly

· Communication:  Quarterly (September)
